



**CARLTON VILLAGE NEIGHBOURHOOD FORUM
STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING R65
Monday 20th July 2026 at 7.15pm at The Furlongs'**

Attendees: P Ellis, J Furlong, L Furlong, , J Rooney, K Genn, C Genn, P Gidney, M Child, Cllr D Chapman

Apologies: Cllr S Golton, Cllr C Hart-Brooke , H Nuttal

Agenda Item & Action

65.1 Welcome, Introductions and Apologies

PE opened the meeting and registered apologies

65.2 Approval of the Notes of the Previous Meeting

Approved

65.3 Matters and Actions Arising from the Previous Meeting

64.4 now sent

64.6 LCC require moree information.. PE to respond.

65.4 Neighbourhood Plan. Status of the Plan

Mike Dando, consultant, is currently away although he has replied on Heritage. PE yet to read and fully digest the content. PE has also sent him information on Greenspace

b. Non-designated Heritage Assets and Local Green Spaces and progress

65.5 Finance

KG has issued cheque to JR to cover insurance and refurb parts costs £1,269.31 already incurred.

65.6 Forum Redesignation

LCC has requested confirmation on whether members carry out business, live or work in the neighbourhood area per membership criteria. Membership reviewed & confirmed allowing PE to advise LCC.

65.7 Strawberry Fields Development

a. Further matters related to site management etc.

Houses are apparently now all sold and sales office has been removed. Chair of O&W Forum has written to PE with a list of queries raised with him e.g. lack of brown bins, inconsistent refuse collections - all issues which the developer and / or LCC can resolve. Councillors already on board to push along whereee they can. PE said he will reply. Nemerous somplaintss received by Cllrs related to The Unicorn noise levels, car parking by customers along SF's Farmer Street overhanging driveways, unruly behaviour.

b.106 agreement update

SG not in attendance, no update provided.

65.8 Other Current Planning Applications or Matters of Interest

a. Telephone box

Graham Wilman who previously painted the box has volunteered to complete the refurb. Grand opening to be planned with Councillors present. JR will organise as well as usage guidelines.

b. Rothwell and District Civic Society

c. Castle Gate

No progress

d. Foxwood

SG had not updated DC re any progress on issues raised by MC last month. Ensuing discussion concluded that CQC has yet to assess the establishment. PE to try to ascertain when that may happen.

e. Use of Kippax Forum in relation to a Carlton Application

PE has written to LCC Planning pointing out that Carlton is not covered by KIPPAX NP as indicated by the officer on planning approval documents for Ivy Cottage.

f. Carlton Hall

Application to restore roof tiles with original covering of slate refused by planing as wrong type of slate proposed.

65.9 Any Other Business

Thanks must go to Jan & Laurie for hosting the meetings.

65.10 Date and Time of Next Meeting

Monday 17th August 2026 at 7.15pm, venue Carlton Cricket Club